Minutes for Town of Wilson Monthly Meeting 7/8/2025

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Dan Meyer at 7:08 pm at the Town Hall. Present was Chairman Dan Meyer, Supervisors Ed Shilts and Aaron Vizer, Clerk Danielle Barka and Treasurer Robin Richardson. Also present were Sarah Richardson, Dorothy Girard, Donna Olkowski and Wayne Bonick.

On motion by Vizer/Shilts the Board approved the minutes of the June meeting as printed.

The Treasurer's report was presented to the Board.

Via phone call with Josh Myers; the Board decided to have Myers come to the meeting on August 5th to further discuss the Town website.

In park related items; the pavilion doors were locked and after unlocking them Meyer asked Jerry to purchase some non locking door knobs to be installed.

In road related items Dave noted that no gravel or granite will be delivered to the Town until the end of July or early August. The Board discussed having the backhoe in for repairs. Vizer noted that the bucket is getting pretty worn but because it isn't used all that often he thinks it should hold together for another couple of years. He did recommend having some rubber cushings replaced right now for around \$300-\$500. As for the grader, it was recommended that it be brought in for maintenance being that it has been around 4 years since the last check; including going through all of the filters and checking the coolant. Dave noted he thought that the engine would miss once in a while which could be an engine pump or injectors; Vizer noted he would look into that as well.

Meyer inquired to the Board using Delmore Consulting for doing the PASER report which would save the Town a lot of time. The Board approved and Meyer will contact Delmore regarding costs.

Meyer also noted he spoke to Dane Zuk who asked if the Town would like to discuss zoning. Meyer noted this is not something the Board or Town residents would like to pursue.

In public comment Dorothy Girard asked when the current fire call ordinance went into effect. Meyer noted the ordinance went into effect around 1983 because the State changed how Town's were able to provide fire protection.

The Clerk submitted bills for payment; all of which were approved along with any others that arrive and are due before the next monthly meeting.

The next monthly meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, August 5th, 2025 at 7:00p.m. at the Town Hall.

On motion by Vizer/Shilts the meeting adjourned at 8:12pm.